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Dear I

The Town and Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015
- Article 18(1) and Schedule 4, paragraph (h)
Notification of Development for A27 Arundel Bypass

| am writing to inform you that the Department for Transport has confirmed that the A27 Arundel
Bypass scheme will not proceed, and National Highways has been instructed to withdraw the Notice
for Development.

Therefore, | am confirming that the National Highways Notification of Development letter dated 15
October 2020 for the A27 Arundel Bypass Scheme is now formally withdrawn. The scheme should
also be removed from all relevant planning registers and related mapping systems.

| would also request that you share this letter with your local land charges department, the
development management team and the forward planning team, as appropriate. Should there are
any queries for National Highways relating to planning applications that have yet to be determined,
the case officers should contact our Spatial Planning Team: planningSE@nationalhighways.co.uk.

May | also take this opportunity to thank you and all your staff who were involved in the development
of this scheme. It was a significant collaborative effort, and | am very grateful for the positive and
professional manner in which your staff worked with National Highways team and our suppliers.

Should you have any questions, please do contact me or the team.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Jackson

Programme Lead
Email: A27Arundelbypass@nationalhighways.co.uk






